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I'T"S YOUR HONOR

FROM THE JUNIOR CHAMPION
To The USGA:

I wish to tell you again that the
Junior Tournament last summer
was the finest | have played in,
and that it was run with the cus-
tomary courtesy and thoroughness
that control all your fine national
tournaments.

It was the kind of tournament
that, | am sure, made every young
golfer that participated carry with
him the desire to go on to the
National Amateur and the National
Open.

With best regards and congratu-
lations for your success in pre-
senting the finest of junior tourna-
ments to the young golfer,

Dean Lind
Ann Arbor, Mich.

(Note: Dean Lind won the USGA's first
Junior Amateur Championship last year and
i3 now a student at the University of
Michigan.)

ANOTHER TRIBUTE to O. B.
To The USGA:

My own eyes were a bit watery
as | read the moving story about
my good old friend O. B. Keeler
in the Spring issue of the JOURNAL.

| had failed to renew my sub-
scription, but your complimentary
Spring issue brought the sudden
realization that 1 might have
missed entirely the thrill of that fine
tribute to O. B. and possibly others
to come.

So thank you for the reminder,
and here’s my renewal check.

Raymond L. Williams
Pasadena, Cal.

MEDIUM OF EDUCATION
To The USGA:

We will be happy to recom-
mend the USGA JOURNAL to our
membership.

I believe the JOURNAL is an

excellent publication and one that
all golfers should read, especially
in these times when golf has
seemed to lose a little bit of its
traditions, not to mention the lack
of etiquette.

I am sure the JOURNAL will do
much to educate the golfers in the
proper spirit in the playing of the
game.

Leo Fraser, President
Atlantic City Country Club
Northfield, N. J.

BRITISH LADIES’ FUNDS
To The USGA:

Miss Enid Wilson has informed
us of a letter received by her
from Mrs. Edwin Vare inquiring
whether reports to the effect that
we have a fund of £6000 to cover
the expense of sending our team
to the U. S. A. for the Curtis Cup
Match in 1950 are true. These re-
ports are totally untrue and, we
think, have probably arisen when
a remark made by our Hon. Treas-
urer to the effect that the English
men had collected a sum of this
size was misreported. We have
had the report contradicted by the
English paper concerned and would
be extremely grateful if it were
possible for you to have it contra-
dicted in the papers in the U. S. A.

In point of fact, funds are still
badly needed to enable us to
continue to keep up our Union's
international  fixtures, and, in
particular, the Curtis Cup.

Miss Barbara H. Hale
Secretary
Ladies’ Golf Union
London, England
Editor's Note:  The USGA JourNAL invites
comments on matters relating to the welfare

of the pame and will publish them as space
permits,







